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Wells, March 29, 2017. 

Dear sponsors, 

Just a quick note to tell you how far we have come with 

the establishment of the Foundation. Because before 

something is a Foundation, quite a lot has to be done.  

That's how we had to form a board. Together with 

Judith and Bert Beld we are going to pull this cart and 

we are very much looking forward to it. Judith will 

manage the secretariat, Bert actively thinks along, 

Pieter manages the finances and I have taken on the 

role of chairman. Judith and Bert live in Borne and that 

is not really next to Putten, so we arrange a lot via mail 

and app and that is fine. 

After articles of association, policy plan and other 

administrative matters were ready, we were able to 

visit the notary who, completely selflessly, provided us 

with the necessary official documents. She can be 

called, Stephanie Scheiberlich of Kernnotarissen in 

Harderwijk: thank you again. 

This allowed Judith to 

apply for the ANBI, Pieter 

to apply for a bank account 

in the name of the 

Foundation and I to build a 

website, a requirement to obtain ANBI. The 

abbreviation ANBI stands for "Algemeen Nut Beogende 

Instelling". With a commitment of at least 90% of the 

income for a general useful purpose, we do not have to 

pay inheritance or gift tax, distributions that we make 

are exempt from gift tax and not entirely unimportant: 

you as a donor / sponsor can deduct your donation 

from the tax. On the other hand, we must be non-

profit-making and we must serve the public interest.  

We are now waiting to see if we have met all the 

requirements to get the ANBI status. 

 

The website can be viewed at www.lwengokids.nl . I 

have also mentioned all the children who have a 

sponsor so far and of course we all hope that this page 

will be full soon. You can also help us by spreading the 

word about our Foundation through your network.  

So far we have eleven children in our sponsor project 

and I have applied to Anthony for 3 new children. We 

have already emailed a lot back and forth to get all 

kinds of administrative matters done.  

From April 8th we can organize an exhibition in the 

Wereldwinkel in Ermelo for the sale of products from 

Uganda. That's more Pieter's thing and falls under Make 

People Stronger. Definitely worth a look. As a 

Foundation we are hitchhiking on this exhibition and I 

am busy making leaflets. We are waiting for the ANBI, 

so that this can also be mentioned on the leaflet. 

Incidentally, our  "graphic hustlers" can  also be 

mentioned. I had put together a logo, but of course not 

professional enough. MegaDruk in Putten helped me 

selflessly with this.   

We try to involve you as a sponsor as much as possible 

in growing up your own sponsor child. When we go to 

Uganda we sometimes bring t-shirts for the children 

and then we always wonder what size we will buy. The 

idea now is to measure the children when we are in 

Uganda in October and process this in a growth meter. 

The idea is still being developed.  Perhaps you also have 

an idea or a question. If you reassure them, we can 

think about it together.   

It remains for us to wish you a good 

Easter. 

Regards 

On behalf of Lwengo Kids Foundation, 

 Bert and Judith BeldPieter and Marga Streefkerk
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